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ITEM  FOR  FINANCE  COMMITTEE 
 
 

RECOMMENDATION  OF  THE  PUBLIC  WORKS  SUBCOMMITTEE  
ON  PUBLIC  WORKS  PROGRAMME  AND  CAPITAL  SUBVENTION  
PROJECTS 
 
 
 

Encl. 
 
 
 

 At the Enclosure is a summary of the recommendation of the      
Public Works Subcommittee (PWSC) made at its meeting on 13 June 2022.   
The PWSC has recommended no further discussion of PWSC(2022-23)15 by the 
Finance Committee.  The relevant paper considered by the PWSC has been 
forwarded to members and is therefore not enclosed. 
 
 
2. Members are invited to approve the PWSC recommendation. 
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Enclosure to FCR(2022-23)30 
 
 

Summary of the Recommendation of the Public Works Subcommittee 
made at its meeting on 13 June 2022 

 
 

Project code 
 

Project description  Recommendation 

52TF 
PWSC(2022-23)15 
(Head 705) 
 
53TF 
PWSC(2022-23)15 
(Head 705) 
 
54TF 
PWSC(2022-23)15 
(Head 705) 
 
55TF 
PWSC(2022-23)15 
(Head 705) 
 
56TF 
PWSC(2022-23)15 
(Head 705) 
 
57TF 
PWSC(2022-23)15 
(Head 705) 
 
60TF 
PWSC(2022-23)15 
(Head 705) 
 
 
 
 

Improvement works at 
Sam Mun Tsai Village 
Pier 
 
 
Improvement works at 
Sham Chung Pier 
 
 
 
Improvement works at 
Yi O Pier 
 
 
 
Improvement works at 
Yung Shue Wan Public 
Pier 
 
 
Improvement works at 
Shek Tsai Wan Pier 
 
 
Improvement works at 
Leung Shuen Wan Pier 
 
 
 
Improvement works at 
Ma Wan Chung Pier 

 PWSC members agreed at the 
meeting on 13 June 2022 to 
recommend to the Finance 
Committee – 
 
(a) the upgrading of 52TF to 

Category A at an estimated 
cost of $110.8 million in 
money-of-the-day (MOD) 
prices;  

 
(b) the upgrading of 53TF to 

Category A at an estimated 
cost of $111.9 million in MOD 
prices;  

 
(c) the upgrading of 54TF to 

Category A at an estimated 
cost of $128.5 million in MOD 
prices; 

 
(d) the upgrading of 55TF to 

Category A at an estimated 
cost of $157.4 million in MOD 
prices; 

 
(e) the upgrading of 56TF to 

Category A at an estimated 
cost of $57.5 million in MOD 
prices; 

 
(f) the upgrading of 57TF to 

Category A at an estimated 
cost of $88.3 million in MOD 
prices; and 

 
(g) the upgrading of 60TF to 

Category A at an estimated 
cost of $45.8 million in MOD 
prices. 
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